
St. Jane Frances de Chantal Parish 
Sterling Heights, MI 48310                                                                                                                              August 21, 2016 

 

 
SCRAP & STAMP NIGHT 

 

When:  Friday, September 23rd   
 

Where:  In the Fr. Page Activity Center  
 

Who:  Anyone who wants a night out to work on their scrapbooking, stamping, or 
other crafting projects!  Come join us for a fun evening! 

 

What:  Each participant will be given a section of table to work on.  A meal and 
beverages will also be provided.   

 

Timeline:       
  6:00pm  Doors Open 
  6:30pm  Food is served 
  7:00pm  Time to work 
  11:00pm  Evening Ends 

 

Cost:  The cost for the evening is $20 per participant. 
 

How:  Turn in the registration form below to the Parish Office by Wednesday, 
August 31st.   

 
Questions:  Contact Tara at tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com or 586-977-8080, ext. 107.   

SCRAP & STAMP NIGHT REGISTRATION 
Please turn the completed form and payment into the parish office no later than August 31st.  Thank you! 

 

Name:  ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone Number:  ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Email Address:  ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Sandwich Choice (please check one):      Ham Turkey   Vegetarian 

Will you need access to an electrical outlet that evening?  Yes  No  
We will have limited electrical outlets available to use for this event.  They will be assigned as needed as registrations are re-
ceived.  If you will need access to an electrical outlet, we suggest you register early.  Thank you!   
 

Crafting Style (mark as many as apply):  Scrapbooking      Stamping     Other:    
   
Office Use:    Date Received:  __________ Payment Amount:  ____________ Cash: ___________  Check: __________ 
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Parish Mission Statement 
  

  “Nourished by God’s Word and the Eucharist, St. Jane Frances de Chantal Parish is a welcoming Catholic 
community dedicated to living and proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ.” 

Tuesday, 6:00pm,  
   Novena to the Mother  

     of Perpetual Help & Rosary  
    Join us in the Church 

ST. JANE FRANCES de CHANTAL 
PARISH COMMUNITY 

 

38750 Ryan Rd. 
Sterling Heights, MI 48310 

Phone: (586) 977-8080 
Fax: (586) 977-9305 

 

NEW PARISHIONERS 

 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BECOME A 

REGISTERED PARISHIONER AT 

ST. JANE FRANCES de CHANTAL? 
 

You may register at the Parish Office at any-

time after Mass on the weekend or during 

regular office hours.  Please call 586-977-8080 

Weekend Masses 
   Saturday                                                      5:00pm 
   Sunday                                      9:00am & 11:30am 
Weekday Masses 
   Tuesday                                                       7:30pm 
   Wednesday, Thursday                                 8:00am 
Holy Day Masses                              As Announced 

Pastor 

     Rev. Jerome Slowinski, ext. 102 
     jws1953@att.net 
Pastoral Associate 
     Maureen Blair, ext. 104 
     maureenblair.stjane@gmail.com 
Business Manager 
     Jody Gazo, ext. 101 
     Jgazosjfparish@gmail.com 
Director of Music 
     Greg Crachiolo, Ext. 103 
     sjfmusicministry@yahoo.com 
Director of Faith Formation &  
   Confirmation Coordinator 
     Greg Crachiolo, Ext. 103 
      faithformation.sjf@gmail.com 
Adult Formation Coordinator 
     Tara Stenger, ext. 107 
     tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com 
Youth Minister Coordinator 
     Ben Klassen, ext. 108 
     bklassen.sjfparish@gmail.com 
Christian Service Coordinator 
      Deborah Mazur, ext. 113 
      dmazursjfparish@gmail.com 
Receptionists 
     Mary Ann Gleich 
     mgleichsjfparish@gmail.com 
     MaryAnn Webb 
     mwebbsjfprish@gmail.com 

 
Bulletin 

       bulletinsjfparish@gmail.com 
       Copy deadline is Tuesday at 10:00am. 

Summer Hours 
Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 

8:30am - 7:30pm 
Tuesday 

8:30am-8:30pm 
(Closed from 12:00 to 1:15 for lunch) 

Friday: Closed 
Saturday: 2:30pm - 6:30pm 

MASS SCHEDULE 

PARISH STAFF 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

MINISTRIES 

SACRAMENTS 

  Knights of Columbus  #13340 

  Brian Barkkari                      586-215-4669 
 

Parish Nurse Ministry 

      Doreen Corby                       586-977-8080 
 

Seniors  

         Don Rogowski                      586-977-8080 
   

    Soup Kitchen 

  Steven Gadzinski                  586-731-4091 
 

  St. Vincent de Paul 

 Tom Harris                            586-977-8080 
 

  Ushers-Ministers of Hospitality  

      Brian Brennan       586-264-1087 
 
 
 

Children’s Baptism 
If you have a child who is not yet baptized, but you 
would like them to be, we would be delighted to talk 
to you about your options.  Please call the Parish 
Office (586-977-8080) to make any arrangements.   

 

Reconciliation 
Tuesday from 6:00pm-7:00pm  

(or by appointment) 
 

Marriage 

Arrangements must be made by contacting the 
Parish Office at least six months prior to the 
desired date. Marriage guidelines are available at 
the Parish Office and must be read before your 
appointment. Participation in pre-marriage 
preparation will be arranged. 

 

Anointing of the Sick 
Contact the Parish Office at 586-977-8080. Also 
available once a month during the Tuesday    
evening Mass. Speak with Fr. Jerry before Mass. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation 

of Adults 
This is a shared program with St. Ephrem, 

conducted at St. Ephrem. Those taking part in 

RCIA from St. Jane Frances will receive the faith 

formation at St. Ephrem’s but celebrate 

associated rites at St. Jane Frances de Chantal. 

Please make initial contact with our pastor, Fr. 

Jerry Slowinski, before contacting St. Ephrem 

Parish. 

Parish Policy 
We ask that in order to have your child 

baptized here, or to be married here, you          

should be a registered parishioner or active in 

your previous parish. This means attending 

weekly Mass with your faith community, 

using your envelopes and taking part in parish 

activities.           

 

 
 

Visits to the Homebound  
for Communion/ Anointing 

Contact Parish Office:  586-977-8080 

Monday, August 29 
 Parish Office Open 
Tuesday, August 30 
10:00am Mercy in Action Planning 
 Meeting 
6:00pm Rosary 
6:00pm-7:00pm Confessions 
6:00pm Needle Crafters Session 
7:30pm Mass w/Anointing & 
 Intercessory Prayers 
Wednesday, August 31 
8:00am Mass 
9:30am Needle Crafters Session 
6:15pm Bike Club @ Dodge Park 
Thursday, September 1 
8:00am Mass 
1:00pm Swiffers Team 3 
6:00pm Wedding Rehearsal 
6:30pm 6 Weeks With the Bible 
Friday, September 2 
2:00pm Wedding 
Saturday, September 3 
1:00pm Wedding Rehearsal 
5:00pm Mass w/Baptisms 
Sunday, September 4 
9:00am Mass 
11:30am Mass 
3:00pm Wedding 

Our Cluster Partner 
ST. EPHREM CATHOLIC CHURCH 

38900 Dodge Park, Sterling Heights 
Phone: 586-264-1230 Fax: 586-264-2757 

Pastor: Fr. Craig Giera 
Deacon: Edwin McLeod 

 

Weekend Masses:  
Saturday — 4:30pm  

Sunday — 9:00am & 11:00am 
Weekday Masses:  

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday — 
9:00am 

Confessions 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday — 

8:30am 
Saturday — 12:15pm 
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“Mercy in Action  
Day of Service” 
October 1, 2016 

Our group of parishes (Our Lady 
of Czestchowa, Our Lady of 
Grace, Ss. Cyril & Methodius Slovak, St. Ephrem, 
and St. Jane Frances) are focusing on the Works of 
Mercy from Birth to Death.  The activities will 

include: gathering donations for babies, children, servicemen/
women, delivering cookies to the Sterling Heights Police & Fire 
Departments, gathering supplies for our coffeehouse for the 
disabled, doing a clothing drive for all ages (at St. Ephrem), 
having a social hour at Oakmont with Polish dancers, and doing a 
fall clean up for seniors and at two city owned cemeteries.  
Needless to say there are many ways you can help and show 
mercy!  
   In preparation, there are many activities you can be involved in: 

• Respect Life—October 1st will kick off our annual month long 
baby crib collection in the gathering space.  You can drop off 
diapers, formula, blankets, baby clothing, baby food, bottles, 
body wash...anything a baby would need! 

• “Troops Need Love Too”—During September we will be 
displaying tags for non-perishable food, hygiene, recreational 
items and postage.  On October 1st we will be packing the 
boxes.  Our goal is to pack 250 boxes for our servicemen and 
women through the donations from several parishes in our 
Vicariate. 

• Candy/Coffeehouse Drive—During September, we will be 
displaying tags to help support our coffeehouse for the 
disabled.  They are in need of plates, cups, napkins, Costco, 
Gordon’s & Dollar Tree gift cards for food and decorations.  
Candy bags will also be collected for the Seminarians to pass 
out to children in Detroit for Halloween. 

• Fall Clean Ups—We will need volunteers to help rake, weed 
and cut back the greenery at qualified senior homes and two 
city cemeteries. 

• Hospitality—We will need help with registration and 
breakfast on the morning of October 1st for all volunteers. 

• Prayers—Above all we will need your prayers for:  

• A sunny day on October 1st! 

• Enough “disciples” to work all these activities 

• Enough “disciples” to donate all the items for our 
brothers/sisters in Christ 

By participating in the October 1st “Mercy in Action Day of Service”, you 
will by showing, in a visible way, that you are a disciple of Christ 

through your time, donations and your prayers.  If you would like further 
information, please contact Debbie Mazur in the parish office 586-
977-8080, ext. 113. 

Soup Kitchen Ministry serves lunch at St. Leo’s 
   Please mark your calendars for September 17th!  We will be 
going to St. Leo’s in Detroit to prepare and serve lunch to 
approximately 130-150 guests. In order to have a successful 
lunch service, we need 12 volunteers to sign up at the parish 
office.  Volunteers must be at least 16 years old to volunteer for 
St. Leo’s service.  

   We will meet in the south parking lot at 8:15am and leave by 
8:30am.  DRIVERS ARE NEEDED so please consider signing 
up to help with car pooling.  At St. Leo’s, lunch is served from 
11:30am to 12:30pm with clean-up following.  We will return to 
the St. Jane Frances parking lot around 1:30pm. 

   If you are unable to attend, but wish to contribute, you can do 
so by providing a dessert plate (cookies, cakes, or muffins) or 
fruit.  Monetary donations are always appreciated by writing a 
check to St. Jane’s and write “Soup Kitchen Ministry” in the 
memo line. 
God bless you for your help in this ministry. 

Through your participation and generosity, it is possible to serve. 
Steve Gadzinski, Soup Kitchen Coordinator 
St. Jane Frances de Chantal Soup Kitchen Ministry 

Grief Ministry 
 

   St. Jane Frances de Chantal Health Advocacy Ministry is 
pleased to announce that we will repeat our well received, 
peer led bereavement support group for 6 consecutive 
Sundays, beginning September 11, 2016 from 11:00am – 
1:00pm. 
   The program is designed to offer support to men and 
women in our Christian community who may be suffering 
from a death of a loved one.  It is for those who have a need 
to share their experience of heartache, and would like to 
walk alongside each other on the path to healing.  Offering 
a safe haven to cry, to laugh, to mourn or to heal.  We use a 
PowerPoint presentation and round table discussion on the 5 
stages of grief and ways to cope using prayer and 
conversation. 
   Please consider sharing this information with families and 
friends you know who may be suffering from grief and may 
like to join us in this 6-week group support program. 

For more information, please contact Barb at (586) 264-

0845 or the parish office at 586-977-8080. 

Northland Family Planning 
Prayer Date:  Saturday, September 3rd 

   Although fall activities will begin soon, we invite you to continue to pray outside the Northland Family Planning Clinic—with family, 
friends or your ministry team.  You can also participate in the Fall 40 Days for Life campaign that begins on September 28th.  Your 
witness makes a difference!  Reminder: 1) the clinic typically sees clients on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday, and 2) prayer 
warriors cannot park at the clinic.   
   The monthly Pro-Life prayer and witness event takes place on Saturday, September 3rd, from 11:30am to 12:30pm.  The clinic is 
located at 3810 17 Mile Road—just west of Ryan Road.  May we always labor for life and love! 
   Questions—Contact Anne Marie at 586-873-2004 or Eleanor at 586-939-5683. 
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FAITH FORMATION 
2016-2017 

 

CLASSES BEGIN  
SEPTEMBER 19th/20th 

 

Please be sure to register now (even if you don’t know which class 
time you can attend yet) so we can order enough material for all 

students. You can register on the parish website or in person in the 
parish office. 

 

CLASS TIME OFFERINGS 
 

KINDERGARTEN-6TH GRADE 
Mondays 6:00pm-7:30pm 

or 
Tuesdays 4:30pm-6:00pm 

 

GRADES 7 & 8 
Tuesdays 6:30pm-8:15pm 

 
 

FAITH FORMATION PROGRAM 
ORIENTATION FOR PARENTS 

 

Grades K-6 
September 19th/20th 

Meet the Catechist during class time 
 

*Grade 7 
Saturday, September 10th 

6:15pm-7:15pm 
 

*Grade 8 
Saturday, September 17th 

6:15pm-7:00pm 
 

• Parents with children in both 7th and 8th grade  
may attend one orientation 

CATECHIST NEEDED 
 

Kindergarten Aide 
Monday Evenings 
6:00pm-7:30pm 

 

Kindergarten Aide 
Tuesday Afternoons 

4:30pm-6:00pm 
 

2nd Grade Aide 
Tuesday Afternoons 

4:30pm-6:00pm 
 

3rd Grade Catechist 
Monday Evenings 
6:00pm-7:30pm 

 

For more information, please contact Greg Crachiolo,  
Director of Faith Formation at  

faithformation.sjf@gmail.com or by 
 calling 586-977-8080 Ext. 103 

 

HALL MONITORS NEEDED 
 

Mondays 6:00pm-7:30pm 
Tuesdays 4:30pm-6:00pm 

 

For more information, please contact  
Mary Ann Gleich in the Faith Formation Office 

by calling 586-977-8080 Ext. 114 

CHOIR MEMBERS WANTED 
 

Adult Choir rehearsals will begin on Wednesday,  
September 7th, at 7:00pm.  Any parishioner in grade 9-Adult is 
welcome to part of this group of not only dynamic singers, but 
dynamic people.  Rehearsal tracks and music given out well in 
advance. 
 

There are five segments of the choir year.  You are welcome 
to join us for as few or as many as you are able due to work, 
vacations, etc. 
 

Here are the segments 
 

Ordinary Time I — September 7th thru October 19th  
                                October 26th-November 16th  
 

Advent and Christmas — October 26th thru November 16th 
                                         November 30th thru January 4th 
 

Ordinary Time II — January 11th thru February 15th    

Lent and Easter — February 22nd thru April 30th 
 

Easter Season — April 26th thru June 4th  
 

Please let Greg Crachiolo, Director of Music,  know which 
segments you would like to join us by emailing 
sjfmusicministry@yahoo.com or calling the Parish Office at: 
586-977-8080 Ext. 103 

K-6 CATHECIST MEETING 
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11th 

10:00am-11:00am 

CAMPUS MINISTRY 
 

   Your gifts to the Catholic Services Appeal help foster the spiritual 
growth of young adults attending area colleges and universities. 
   The Office of Young Adults and Campus Ministry helps form 
communities of faith on campuses, either by incorporating and 
strengthening the faith of those who live on campus or by building 
community, forming leadership, and collaborating with area parishes 
on commuter campuses. The office sponsors activities and programs 
for students, such as one-on-one pastoral counseling, spiritual direction, 
social justice projects and retreats. 
   For more information on CSA-funded ministries, programs and 
services, please go to www.AOD.org 
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6 Weeks With the Bible 
 

Join us for a 6-week study of the book of Exodus on Thursday 
nights from 6:30pm-8:15pm.  Each session includes teaching, 
discussion, and thoughts for reflection.  We will have two 6-week 
sessions to cover the entire book.   
 

Who:  All interested adults  
 

Where:  Here in the lower level of the building 
 

When:  Thursdays from 6:30pm until 8:15pm.  The first session 
dates will be September 1st, 8th, 22nd, 29th and October 6th and 13th.   
 

How:  Sign-up in the parish office.  There is a $7.00 fee to cover 
the books and supplies.   
 

Can’t make every week?  That is ok too!  We still want you to 
come check it out!  Our teacher, Chris, wants to share her love of 
Scripture with you and give you an opportunity to grow deeper in 
your understanding of the Old Testament.  If you want to check it 
out or have any questions, please contact Tara 
at tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com or 586-977-8080, ext. 
107.   
 

Thanks!  

ST. JANE FRANCES BIKE CLUB 
 

Who: Anyone who wants to join others for a non-competitive bicycle ride once a week!  Anyone under 18 needs to attend with a parent or guardian.   
 

What: Rides around various trails in the area. 
 

Where:  Check out the schedule below for when rides are and where to meet!  The rides will start 15 minutes after the gather time.   
 

How: Just show up!  You must wear a helmet!  Please bring bug spray, sunscreen, water, or anything else you would need.   
 

Why: Everyone can find a reason for faith, fitness, and fellowship!! 
 

 

REMINDER:  For reminders of where the ride is at or notifications due to weather changes, etc., please sign-up for our Remind Group by texting 

@sjfbike to 81010 or email sjfbike@mail.remind.com to sign-up.  You can unsubscribe at any time.   
 

UPCOMING RIDES (We will have our Fall riding schedule available soon!) 
 

Wednesday, August 31st—Ride at Dodge Park—Meet at 6:15pm, Ride at 6:30pm—Gather at the Cinder Block Restrooms at the Main Entrance.   
 

Liability – At no time does St. Jane Frances de Chantal, the Archdiocese of Detroit, employees or volunteers assume liability for any event that may occur during these workouts.  The members participate of their own 

free will understanding that any exercise program has the inherent risk of injury.  No one associated with this group is operating as a doctor or licensed medical practitioner.  Members should consult with their doctor or 

other licensed care representative if they have any questions or concerns about participating in an exercise program.  It is up to the best judgment of those participating to listen to their bodies and prevent injury.   

CALLING ALL NEEDLE CRAFTERS 
 

If you knit, crochet, sew, quilt, etc., then you are invited to join us over 
the summer to work on your projects or our own!  If you want to learn 
about these skills, many of the ladies are happy to share their 
knowledge with you!  They’ve helped some of us learn new skills al-
ready!  Starting in September, our morning and evening sessions will 
both meet on Wednesdays!   
 

There is no RSVP necessary and no cost.  We have a variety of donat-
ed items you can use as well to complete the projects.  You can come 
to one, some, or all of our gatherings!  Contact Tara with any questions 
at tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com or 586-977-8080, ext. 107.  Here are our up-
coming dates: 
 

Tuesday, August 30th—6:00pm-8:15pm 
 

Wednesday, August 31st—9:30am-11:30am 
 

Wednesday, September 7th—9:30am-11:30am AND 6:00pm-8:15pm 

LENTEN FISH FRY FUNDRAISER  APPLICATIONS 
 

   We have started taking applications for the 2017 Lenten Fish 
Frys.  They can be found in the Parish Office or on the parish 
website.  Groups can fill out an application form to host a Fish 
Fry for a specific purpose that they are allocating the funds for.  
The applications will be taken to the Finance Council for 
approval of the fundraiser and to the Stewardship Commission.  
The approved applications help determine how many Fish Frys 
we have each Lent.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Tara Stenger at tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com or 586-977-8080, ext. 107.  
Thank you!   

Does your marriage need help? 
Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi with a long i) is a 
Christian Peer Ministry focused on reaching out to hurting 
couples longing for renewal and hope. Metro Detroit has 
multiple English and Spanish programs scheduled for 
2016, each beginning with a weekend on the following dates:   
September 16th-18th (English), October 14th-16th (Spanish), and 
October 28th-30th (English).  For more information or to register, 
please see our website: helpourmarriage.com or call 1-800-470-
2230.  Scholarships are available. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001KcxXZW3EYmBKHHCdySNMahpZqgwIpQ2lvoeVz5hqmIITLBaorpJQtHKszt4QLZnFrzUZcbmG_ou6DLHeOposy_38DgbgGtFu6MKYfaoQXXTMKTonDhGZsauuMI8EbLN2r-c2uY9vXVG9-oBR5VjXan9BiYNotWKbep-GXNEugYX5UICvKA97DQ==&c=3lgeF1d8TaIDOIS0jqur63tRM6bGYm2NQXYOBxlOb
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   We are looking for volunteers to make friendly visits, 
reassuring telephone calls, provide transportation or provide a 
helping hand.  This is a way to be sure they feel a part of our 
community.  We have teamed up with Interfaith Volunteer 
Caregivers who will be leading our training.  If you are interested 
in being one of our volunteers, please contact the parish office.  
There will be a training session on September 15th from 9:30am
-12:30pm for all volunteers who are interested in connecting with 
our homebound parishioners.  If this is something you may be 
interested in doing – we need you for as much or little time as 
you can offer!   
  Also, if you are in need of assistance, transportation, a friendly 
visit, or a helping hand, please contact the parish office at 586-
977-8080.  We are hoping to expand this program following the 
training on September 15th to be of assistance to you!   

BOWLING NIGHT 
We are planning a bowling night for Saturday, November 5th!  The evening would start at 8:30pm and would 
include 3 games of bowling (9 Pin No-Tap), shoes, and food for $16.00 per person.  If you are interested in 
signing-up for this event, please turn in the form below!  Spaces will be filled in order of registration.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Tara at tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com or 586-977-8080, ext. 107.  Thank you!   
 

BOWLING NIGHT REGISTRATION 
 

BOWLER’S NAME:     
 

PHONE NUMBER:       
 

EMAIL ADDRESS:      
 

ADDITIONAL BOWLERS:  (You can list up to 5 other bowlers on one registration form.)   
 

1.  ________________________________   2.  ________________________________ 
 

3.  _________________________  4. _________________________  5. _________________________ 
 
Office Use:   Date Received:  ____________________ Payment Amount:  __________________ Cash   Check 

Eagle Scout Project  
THANK YOU! 

I would like to thank the community of St Jane Francis de Chantal 
very much! This parish is the reason why I will be able to achieve 
the rank of Eagle Scout. It meant so much to me that you were 
willing to donate all of your cans and money in your pocket to 
help someone, you might not even know, achieve a life long 
dream. If you look in the youth room the floor looks great! Also 
the storage units/benches that I built will be in two of the class-
rooms and in the youth room and will be put in very soon. Be-
cause of helpful people like you, our community will continue to 
get better and better. Thank you so much, it means the world to 
me that the people in this church has as much faith in me as I do in 
myself.   
                                                                                    Joey Rachwal 

What is it? 
Have you seen this bin in the 
back of the parking lot by the 
garage? 

Have you wondered what it 
might be? 

In February, members from 
the Youth Ministry Adult team 
proposed a way to help 
students offset the costs of the 
events that are offered to them 
here at the church.  You are 
looking at a returnable bottle 
& can collection bin.  Through 
the donations of your 
returnable cans and bottles, 

students will help the Youth Ministry program here at St. Jane 
Frances, as well as be able to help offset the cost of the multiple 
events that are offered to them here, empowering them to be 
disciples in the world! 

Youth Ministry —  
Sunday Evening Gatherings 

 
   As summer winds down, and we look forward to the 
upcoming school year, be sure to leave a little time to have 
some fun at St. Jane Frances! 

   On Sunday, September 18th, we will begin this new year with 
a Food, Fun, Friends and Faith evening where we will play 
games, eat plenty of food, meet new people and explore the 
world around us! 

From 6:00pm until 8:30pm on the 18th, join us by entering 
through door number 4 (in the circle drive) and follow the noise 
as we gather together and change your “definition” of church! 
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From Mass to Mission: 
 

Understanding the Mass  
and Its Significance for Our Christian Life 

 

Liturgy Day Retreat 
for Liturgical Ministers 

And Interested Parishioners 
 

Saturday, October 8, 2016, 9:00am - 1:00pm 

How does participating in the Mass help to strengthen our discipleship?  How does it prepare us to go out into the 
world bringing ourselves and others into relationship with Jesus? 
 

In From Mass to Mission:  Understanding the Mass and Its Significance for Our Christian Life we read that ever since 
the Lord’s Death and Resurrection, His followers have gathered on the Lord’s Day “in small groups or large, in spaces 
that are soaring and grand or modest and humble, to share this holy meal together.  For Catholics, this is the 
celebration of the Mass.  We leave home.  We gather with friends and strangers.  We enact a predictable ritual, and 
we change in unpredictable ways.  We place all the events of the past week inside that Mass to offer them for the glory 
of God.  We prepare for the duties of the coming week and seek their sanctification.  We discard from our lives what 
keeps us from Christ, and we retain what makes us good disciples.” 
 

For many people, going to Sunday Mass is simply something they “do” as good Catholics.  Keeping the Lord’s Day 
holy is something they were taught as children, and attending Mass is simply matter of fact.  But even if you’re very 
committed to participating, it’s easy to get out of touch with the wonder and gift of it all, and the ways in which we are 
changed unpredictably.  Come to a new or renewed understanding of how the Mass can empower you in your 
discipleship!! 
 

This retreat day is part of the continuing education of our liturgical ministers.  We ask all liturgical ministers (servers in 
8th grade and up, lectors, EMHC’s, sacristans, MoH/Ushers, music ministers, altar-linen caregivers) to plan on 
attending this retreat and invite our fellow parishioners to join us.   Please RSVP by October 2nd to the parish office 
your plans to attend.  Participant booklets will be provided.  Light breakfast refreshments and lunch will be provided. 
Contact Maureen Blair with any questions at 977-8080, ext. 104 or maureenblair.stjane@gmail.com. 
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        Traveling Chalice 
        A Program of Prayer 
         For Vocations 
 

 

 

Parishioners  are  asked  to   
take  the   chalice home and display it 
in a place of honor, we ask them to 
pray each night for vocations to the 
priesthood and religious   life.    This   
week   our  parish   gratefully acknowl-
edges  

The Kozlowski Family 
for hosting our Traveling Chalice. 
If  you   would  like  to   participate   in  
The Traveling Chalice Program please 
contact Ray Sroka at 586-979-7879. 

MASS INTENTIONS 

WEEKDAY LECTOR SCHEDULE 
 

Tuesday, August 30th, @ 7:30pm 
Mary Anne Barczak 

 

Wednesday, August 31st, @ 8:00am 
Judy Taylor 

 

Thursday, September 1st, @ 8:00am 
Tom Kraniak 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE — SEPTEMBER 3RD & SEPTEMBER 4TH 

 5:00pm 9:00am 11:30am 

Presider Fr. Jerry Fr. Jerry Fr. Jerry 

Sacristan(s) Tim & Karen Pawlik Ray Knapp Lynn & Dave Burley 

Lector 1 Lisa Erickson Paul Havern Annette Mobley 

Lector 2 Dale Erickson Geri Miles Jan Machusak 

Altar Servers Tim Wainz Team Havern Mary Burley 

 Amanda Dufoor Team Havern Kathaleen Burley 

 Raegan Watson Team Havern Jasmine Abuel 

Ushers Team 2 Assigned Team 3 

Music Leader Instruments in 
  Praise w/Melissa 

Bill Marie 

Low-Gluten Hosts available 
   For our parishioners who have Celi-
acs Disease we now have procedures 
in place to help you celebrate the Eu-
charist with your parish family.  For 
more information or to take part, 
please contact Maureen Blair,  

586-977-8080 or by email  
maureenblair.stjane@gmail.com 

Readings 
Week of August 28, 2016 

 

Sunday 
Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary 

Time 
Sir 3:17-18, 20, 28-29; Ps 68:4-5, 6-7, 10
-11;Heb 12:18-19, 22-24a; Lk 14:1, 7-14 

Monday 
1 Cor 2:1-5; Ps 119:97, 98, 99, 100, 101, 

102; Mk 6:17-29 
Tuesday 

1 Cor 2:10b-16; Ps 145:8-9, 10-11, 12-
13ab, 13cd-14; Lk 4:31-37 

Wednesday 
1 Cor 3:1-9; Ps 33:12-13, 14-15, 20-21; 

Lk 4:38-44 
Thursday 

1 Cor 3:18-23; Ps 24:1bc-2, 3-4ab, 5-6; 
Lk 5:1-11 

Friday 
1 Cor 4:1-5; Ps 37:3-4, 5-6, 27-28, 39-40; 

Lk 5:33-39 
Saturday 

1 Cor 4:6b-15; Ps 145:17-18, 19-20, 21; 
Lk 6:1-5 
Sunday 

Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Wis 9:13-18b; Ps 90:3-4, 5-6, 12-13, 14, 

17; Phlm 9-10, 12-17; Lk 14:25-33 

Monday, August 29 
 No Mass at St. Jane Frances 
Tuesday, August 30 
7:30pm For the Parishioners 
Wednesday, August 31 
8:00am For the Parishioners 
Thursday, September 1 
8:00am All Souls 
Friday, September 2 
 No Mass at St. Jane Frances 
Saturday, September 3 
5:00pm Dec. Fr. Mike Kazer 
 (Rzeppa Family) 
 Dec. Gerald Shereda 
 (Richard & Delphine Skowron) 
 Dec. Ryan Whall 
 (Richard & Delphine Skowron) 
 Dec. Marge Bellus 
 (Family) 
Sunday, September 4 
9:00am First Sunday Memorial 
 Association Members 
 For the Parishioners 
 Dec. Marsha Olson 
 (Family) 
 Dec. Pamela Miller 
 18th Anniversary 
 (Mom, Dad & Family) 
11:30am Dec. Rose Medved 
 (St. Jane Frances Music 
 Ministry) 
 Living — Kevin Wilcox 
 (Family) 
 Living — Rene Juridico 
 (Mom, Dad & Sister) 

IN SYMPATHY 
 

The Community of  
St. Jane Frances de Chantal  

expresses support and prayers  
to the family who has lost  

a loved one this week: 
 

K. C. Knoth 
Husband of Andrea 
Father of Alexander 

 

May his soul and the souls of the faithful 
departed rest in peace. 

 

Amen. 

MARRIAGE 
 

The Catholic Community of  
St. Jane Frances de Chantal  

congratulates the following couple on the 
celebration of their union in the  

Sacrament of Marriage on  
Friday, August 19, 2016: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr. & 
Mrs. Mat-

thew & Jacquelyn 
(Keroles) Bortnem 

Celebrant:              Rev. Jerome Slowinski 
Witnesses:              Jason Bortnem 
                               Jane Potulski 
Sponsor Couple:    Dave & Lynn Burley 
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Sunday,  , 2016 
 

Weekly Obligation: $12,237.00 
 

Registered Families……………..1490 
Envelopes Returned……….....…..379 
Amount Offered…….….....$..7,477.27 
Loose Offering………….…….$586.00 
 
Online Giving: 
   To be listed in next week’s Bulletin 
 
Total Offerings……………..$8,063.27 
 
Special Collection: 
Assumption of Mary…………$503.00 

TOGETHER LET US PRAY… 
 

   Please pray for those who are in special need of our prayers. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please pray for the men and women serving our country in the Armed Services that they 
may return home safely to family and friends. Remember particularly: 

 

 

SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 
 

   We want to thank Najy  Jaboro of Rusty 
Keg Najor Enterprises for advertising in 
the St. Jane Frances de Chantal bulletin. 
   We ask our parishioners to please 
patronize the advertisers as they are the 
ones that help make our bulletin possible. 

ONLINE GIVING 
We are grateful for your support of our 
church. Online Giving allows you to make 
contributions  to  our  church  without 
writing checks or worrying about cash 
donations. Please visit our parish website 
at: 

www.sjfparish.org  
to sign-up for Online Giving. Contact Jody 
Gazo at jgazosjfparish@gmail.com or   
586-977-8080, ext. 101 with any ques-
tions. 
Thank you! 

CATHOLIC  
SERVICES APPEAL 

 

GOAL:  $90,176.00 
 

Number of Pledges:                378 
Amount Pledged:        $83,857.00 
Amount to Goal:           $6,319.00 
 

   If you did not make a pledge, cards 
are available in the parish office. 
 

   If you made a pledge, please honor it. 
Any amount under the goal that is not 
met will have to come out of the Church 
account. 

Maureen Blair 
Judith Brisson 
James Brown 
Sammy P. Castelli 
Sandy Castelli 
Vicki Chrzanowski 
Bernie Colasanti, Jr. 
Salvatore DeAngelo 
Anna DiDonato 
Kevin Dufoor 
Pam Evanzia 
Shirley Fasczewski 
James Friedmann 
Charles Grade 

Cindy Graham 
Scott Harris 
Mary Ann Joly 
James Klassen 
Joan Knapp 
Bernard Kosnik 
Frances Kraft 
Walter Kronner 
Gary Kubicki 
Jeffrey Leonardi 
George Lutfy 
Nuala Lynch 
Addison Mathews 
Charlotte Miles 
Karen Mosher 

William Navalta 
Kathleen Pawlik 
Matthew Pawlik 
Helen Perliskey 
Anita Pitlock 
Frank Polizzi 
Amy Zachwieja Raggio 
Marlene Rokicki 
Olivia Rokicki 
Chet Rudzewicz 
Arnold Semrau 
Daniel Van Acker 
Mel Werner 
Don G. Wisniewski 

Robert Bain 
Richard Brown 
Christopher Burley 
Emir Ciplakovic 
Eric Dillard 
Lisa Drake 
Joshua Hebert 

Zack Hoover 
Louis B. Kasper, III 
Paul Koss 
Curtis McCoy 
Matthew McDowell 
Donovan John Miller 
 

Danielle Marie Minichello 
Eric Olson 
Scot Skoczylas 
Sean Slattery 
Allison Steward 
Carl Winowiecki 

MARRIAGE BANNS 
 

III 
 

Henri Kavaja 
& 

Vicki Djonaj 
 

Shawn Page 
& 

Katherine Gardocki 
 

II 
 

Brandyn Fecteau 
& 

Leah Jezak 

Right to Life-LIFESPAN 
Upcoming Events 

 

   As our children  go back to school and 
we start filling in our calendars, don’t 
forget Walk for Life in September — 
National Day of Remembrance, 
September 10th. 
Also, Michigan Nurses for Life 
Conference on Human Trafficking, 
October 1st, Lifechain, October 2nd, 
Annual Breakfast, October 22nd, and our 
efforts to protect all life, from 
conception until natural death are 
ongoing. Call the LIFESPAN Office at 
248-816-1546 to be part of saving lives. 

THE HOLY SHROUD OF TURIN: 
THE FACE OF MERCY 

 

“Encountering Jesus through His Shroud” 
 

Friday, September 9th 
7:00pm 

Ss. Cyril & Methodius Slovak Church 
41233 Ryan Road, Sterling Heights 

(In the Fr. Mikus Parish Hall 
 

Free-will Donation 
 

   A Day Like No Other! A Life-Size 
Replica of the Holy Shroud will be 
available for veneration! Venerate the 
Miraculous Holy Face Image which shed 
blood! New Shroud documentary DVD 
and other items can be purchased. 
   For more information call 586-726-9211. 

Stewards use their unique gifts  
to build up the Church. 

 

This leads people to share the mission  
of the Church: proclaiming, teaching, 

serving, and sanctifying. 
 

Stewards know they cannot do all things, 
but they can do what their gifts  

lead them to do. 


